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SPEAKER'S STATEMENT 

International Cleaners Day  

Mr SPEAKER: Honourable members, this Sunday, 15 June, marks International Cleaners Day, 
a day to acknowledge and thank the essential workers who maintain cleanliness and safety in our daily 
environments, allowing us to live and work comfortably. On behalf of the members I would like to 
formally express our gratitude to the dedicated cleaners of the Queensland Parliamentary Service. Their 
hard work ensures that the chamber offices, dining areas and sleeping quarters remain clean, allowing 
us to carry out our duties in a well-maintained environment. 

As a small gesture of our appreciation I hosted a morning tea for the parliamentary cleaning team 
earlier this week where I learned that cleaning supervisor Azra Besic, who many members would know, 
recently celebrated 41 years with the Parliamentary Service. I am sure all members will join with me in 
congratulating Azra and thanking the cleaners of the Queensland Parliamentary Service for their 
important work.  
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